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Luly Massaro, Clerk 
RI Public Utilities Commission      May 25, 2016 
89 Jefferson Blvd. 
Warwick, RI 02888 
 
Re:  Docket 4483 In re. Petition of Wind Energy Development, LLC and ACP Land, LLC 

Relating to Interconnection       

Dear Ms. Massaro: 

 Petitioners ACP Land, LLC and Wind Energy Development, LLC have read National Grid’s 
filing of May 25, 2015.  The Petitioners procedural concern is that while National Grid was asked to 
amend its interconnection tariff in this docket due to specific concerns arising out of this dispute 
resolution proceeding, this docket is not the place for National Grid to continue making unrelated 
revisions to its interconnection tariff.  The parties to this docket do not represent all of the interests 
impacted by the proposed revisions and other potential stakeholders are entitled to notice and the 
opportunity to intervene and/or comment.    

On the substance, to be clear, Petitioners informed National Grid that they have no objection to 
the proposed modifications upon National Grid’s representation that these changes still will not require 
customers to definitively determine which program they will enroll in (renewable energy growth, net 
metering or other) or, which customer accounts will receive net metering credits at the time of the 
interconnection application.  Although the Company prefers to receive such information as early as 
possible, there is no reason to require any such commitments before initiating interconnection.  

During this dialogue, Petitioners also asked National Grid for an update regarding the anticipated 
guidance from the Internal Revenue Service on the interconnection tax issue that is pending in this 
docket.  National Grid’s response was that no additional information is available at this time. 

Sincerely, 

 

 

Seth H. Handy 

 

 


